Lyme Historical Commission
Minutes, April 23, 2019

FINAL

Present: John Mudge-Chair, Adair Mulligan- Vice chair, Tim Cook, Laurie Wadsworth, Ray
Clark & Ben Kilham, Selectboard Rep.

1. Minutes of the February 19, 2019, meeting were approved.

2. East Thetford Bridge— The project to have the East Thetford Bridge listed on the
National Historic Register is nearly complete. The state of NH is scheduled to do major
repairs to the bridge in the next few years, and there was some discussion about whether
a sidewalk for pedestrians and bicycles could be added at that time. (Adair was going to
inquire about that.)

3. There was a discussion about some of the signage that currently exists on the Lyme
Common, but it was thought that topic should be first reviewed and discussed by the
Commons Committee appointed by the Selectboard, to study Lyme Town Common

issues and questions as a whole.

4.  Adair presented a draft of a plaque that might be placed at “Stella’s” indicating that the
building is the “Old Meeting House.” Comments were made about the draft, and we will
take another look at this in June.

5. There was a brief discussion of the changing technology of pictures and in what format
they are now being, or should be, saved.

No votes were taken.

The next meeting was scheduled for 7:00 PM, June 25, 2019, and the meeting was adjourned.



